GENERAL EDUCATION MINUTES

April 30, 2009

Time: 2 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Library Conference Room 1

Members present: Ken Alexander, Richard Livingston, Scott Cabral, Alex Sterling, Janice Townsend, Cindy McGrath, Gil Rodriguez, Nancy Ybarra.  Margaret Hertstein (Note-taker) 

Guest: Daniel M. Ramirez 

1. Today’s agenda approved with addition of faculty member Daniel Ramirez to speak to committee regarding Ethical Inquiry.  

2. Minutes of April 9th were approved with amendment to remove the PHIL 40 suggestion to clarify the C level work.  

3. Daniel Ramirez was a guest today at the GE Committee.  Daniel will meet with the Ethical Inquiry faculty to discuss the possibility of forwarding a faculty name to join the GE Committee to review course outlines and speak to the Ethical Inquiry discussions as a member of GE.  Daniel also brought some concerns and questions regarding possible changes to the PHIL 2 course.  He felt the students were not best served in this course with the traditional 3-part research paper. Therefore, the faculty who teach ethical inquiry courses should explore other options for assessment. This will also be addressed at the meeting.

4. GE COOR review – PHIL 42- Comparative Religion was approved with suggestions:

· Add speaking to CSLO # 2

· In CSLO #3 – the reference to GE SLO is #5 not #3.

· Clarify the oral presentation on page 4 – more information

· Check off box “Course is Baccalaureate Level”.

5. The memo to faculty regarding student evaluation criteria for COOR’s will not be disseminated until better model courses can be posted on the Curriculum website.

6. Other:

· Ethnic Studies faculty will be invited to attend the last meeting for GE, May 14th.  

· Nancy and Ken will meet to write up the GE related Program Review Assessment Plans. (There are three: Art, Philosophy and Astronomy.)

· Richard will put out a request for interested faculty for GE chair now and also in August for Ken’s replacement.

· Nancy shared an excellent example of a TLP Assessment Report: GE: Biological and Physical Science.  Seminar group facilitators should remember that they are writing to an audience which may not be familiar with their subject areas.  This will be posted on the TLP website, and should be disseminated as a model.

· Start thinking now about closing the loop on Reading/Writing/Speaking and future staff development or seminars to address assessment.  All faculty including adjunct should submit data on their course(s).  In tandem with Administration, how will we facilitate this?

· Discussion addressed the need for additional GE committee meetings in the Fall semester to facilitate necessary GE COOR reviews. Preliminary suggestions were to meet once in August and twice each in September and October, monitoring the need for more.

Meeting adjourned:  3:35 p.m.

